
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  March 06, 2023 
TO:  Economic & Community Development Committee 
FROM:  Colin Tarbert, President and CEO 
POSITION: No objection 
SUBJECT: Council Bill 23-0352 

 

INTRODUCTION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill 23-0352 
introduced by Councilmember Conway.  
 
PURPOSE  
This bill would change the name of the playground and pavilion at Alhambra Park, located at 
5200 Alhambra Avenue, to the Phyllis Gilmore Playground and Pavilion. 
 
BRIEF HISTORY 
Phyllis Gilmore is a dedicated community leader in North Baltimore who currently serves as 
president of the Woodbourne-McCabe Neighborhood Association and vice-president of the 
York Road Partnership.  Her efforts on behalf of Woodbourne-McCabe have been invaluable in 
improving and revitalizing the neighborhood.  One of her many accomplishments include 
securing a new playground and improvements to Alhambra Park at the heart of the 
Woodbourne-McCabe community.  For these and all of her related efforts, this bill renames the 
playground and pavilion on the West side of Alhambra Park in her honor. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT [to BDC] 
None.  
 
AGENCY POSITION  
The Baltimore Development Corporation has no objection to City Council Bill 23-0352.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Kim Clark at 410-837-9305 or 
KClark@baltimoredevelopment.com.  
 
 
cc: Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
 Sophia Gebrehiwot, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
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